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Upcoming dates 

  To help our working parents we have added the dates for the
school year to our website

*Please note, we are currently looking at these dates as they fall in the
week of the new strike action

23rd November Year 5 Assembly, JCP Hall, 14.00 
24th November Reports 

27th November 4P Clarinet concert, 9.15 - 9.45, Music Room
28th November 4J French Horn concert,  9.15 - 9.45, Music Room

29th November 1C Rescheduled Zoo trip 
4th December Year 3 Swim Gala, Langford, PM
6th December Year 4 Swim Gala, Langford, PM
6th December Reception Nativity, Hall, 13.30
7th December Reception Nativity, Hall, 9.15

8th December Christmas Jumper Day 
12th December Key Stage 2 Carol Service, 

Methodist Church, 18.00 *
14th December Year 2 Production of 

The Angel Who Nearly Missed it All, Hall, 13.30 * 
15th December Year 2 Production of 

The Angel Who Nearly Missed it All, Hall, 9.15 *
18th December Year 1 Singing Around the Christmas Tree, Hall, 9.00 

19th December Christmas Party Day and last day of term

17th November 2023

https://jcp.sch.je/events


There has been lots of fun today as the children have
taken part in Children In Need activities while raising

money for such a worthwhile cause. 

Headteacher’s Message

In our special assembly this
morning, the Raffle prizes were
picked and the winners from our
Rec & KS1 colouring competition.
Donations have flooded in to fill
our ‘Line of Coins’ with spotty
children and staff filling the

corridors to collect them all up,
ready to be counted.

Thank you to you all for 
your continued support.



Congratulations to Mrs Killick
who has recently completed the

Level 3  Mental Health
Workplace 1st aider course.

Absence During the Day 
 Please would you let us know in advance if your child
is taking part in the Speech and Drama Eisteddfod  
next week and will require time out of school. Please

email admin@jcp.sch.je 

Please also give us as much notice as possible for any
appointments such as doctors’ appointments, dental

appointments, music exams etc, which cannot be made
for outside of school hours.  These again should be
emailed to the School Office copying in your child’s

class teacher. 

 No absence form is necessary for these.   

mailto:admin@jcp.sch.je
mailto:admin@jcp.sch.je


Music Clubs
Next Week

Friday 8-8.45am in the music room 

Ukulele
Monday 3-4pm in Year 4 

Strings Ensemble 
Tuesday 12.30-12.55pm, music room, packed lunch please 

Senior Choir
Tuesday 3-4pm in the Hall

 
Wind Ensemble 

Wednesday 12.30-12.55pm, music room, packed lunch please

Orchestra 

Eisteddfod News
Big Congratulations to Milleigh in Year 4 for the following 

and it was her first time entering:

Winner of the Rachel Pirouet Trophy - Vocal solo 8,9 years (Gold)
 Winner of the Emma Pounds Trophy - Musical Theatre solo under 11 (Gold)

 Runner up for the D.C Labey Cup - Junior Vocal Recital under 11 (Gold)
 Junior Duet From Stage and Film - Jodie Lee Performing Arts award (Gold)

 Well done! 



PE Club’s Next Week

Monday
Netball A+B away at St George's

Netball C and Year 5 at home to Grouville

Tuesday
Netball A,B and C at home to Les Landes

Wednesday
Year 2 Multi-sports, 12.00-12.30, Hall

Year 5&6 Football club, Heathfield, 15.00-16.15

Thursday
Football A and B away to Les Landes

Year 5 Netball club, Netball Court, 15.00-16.15

Friday
Year 3 and 4 Netball club, Netball Court, 12.00-12.30



Netball News

JCP A 18-3 St Peter's 
The A Team arrived for their first match with a great

sense of excitement. They got into the flow of the game
quickly and were very good at looking for and driving into

space. The ball was moved around the court at a good speed
and the pupils were encouraging to one another.

 
St Peter’s School are also a new squad and put out a very

strong defensive team who held us to a very tight 3rd
quarter – with no goals scored at all! Our team stayed
strong, focussed and played as a team for the win.

Players of the Match: Kiki and Milly

JCP B 4 - 7 St Michael's C
In the B team match the players started
positively with an early goal. They seemed

to settle into their new positions well,
playing for the first time together as a

team. Movement on the court was good and
some excellent interceptions meant that we
were putting real pressure on St Michael's C

team.
Unfortunately, JCP couldn't take advantage of the shooting
opportunities on this occasion, and as a result went behind in

the third quarter. The team worked hard to recover, but didn't
manage to get enough in the net to take the win.

 
A well fought game with some very positive aspects, well done B

team!

Players of the match: Olivia and Eva



JCP C 7 - 6 St Michael's D

For many of the C Team this was their first
competitive Netball match and the pupils were very

excited about the opportunity. Strong passing
through the middle of the court and the shooters

working hard to find space in the D helped the team
to a narrow victory.

All players responded well to feedback given
and worked hard for their team. We are

looking forward to more fixtures to improve
even more!

Player of the match: Aarvi



Our Perinatal Service continues to support many
parents and we appreciate that times are challenging
at the moment. We would like to try and make things
a little easier by offering parents a ‘Helping Hand’.

On Saturday 2nd December we will be opening the
doors of our Mind Dropin Centre (Seale Street at the
side of the Town Hall, the old registry office). We
have been donated a number of new and used items
suitable for expectant parents and parents of young
children. We will be inviting parents to take as much

or as little as they need with no expectation of
payment or donation – everything is completely FREE!

Please also see our Facebook event page: 

(2) Helping Hand for Parents | Facebook

Please find following and attached a  
message from Shelley Daly, Perinatal Peer

Support Coordinator at Mind Jersey: 

https://www.facebook.com/events/678464020708452/?acontext=%7B%22event_action_history%22%3A%5b%7B%22mechanism%22%3A%22your_upcoming_events_unit%22%2C%22surface%22%3A%22bookmark%22%7D%5d%2C%22ref_notif_type%22%3Anull%7D


Introduction to CAMHS
Neurodiversity
The assessment Process
Support Available

Introduction to the ND Service sessions – these will
take place every first Tuesday of the month for
parents/carers that believe their child may be
neurodiverse and would like to find out further
information or are on the waiting list for an

assessment. This session takes place at St James
School, Jersey Youth Service 12:00 – 13:00. 

   The session focuses on:

CAMHS Neurodiversity Support Resources

The Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service
(CAMHS) offer a wide range of support for

neurodiverse children and their families. Please see
below and attached for some of their latest support

resources and programmes.

Support Pack – Information on neurodiversity, links to
resources, sessions and local support services. Please

click here 

https://www.canva.com/design/DAFwG4PCahI/kZHv-nJp_6JbOX-RWLWJSw/edit?utm_content=DAFwG4PCahI&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link2&utm_source=sharebutton
https://www.canva.com/design/DAFwG4PCahI/kZHv-nJp_6JbOX-RWLWJSw/edit?utm_content=DAFwG4PCahI&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link2&utm_source=sharebutton


Sibling Support – siblings of neurodiverse children can
now access a 4-week course to help them better

understand neurodiversity, identify and understand
their siblings needs and how to best support them,
recognise the importance of self-care as well as
having the opportunity to connect with others who
share similar experiences. This course is run in
partnership with ‘We Believe You Belong - ADHD
awareness and support’ CAMHS and Jersey Youth

Service it is for children and young people age 9 – 14
years. The next course is running in Jan 2024 and
ongoing support is available via the Jersey Youth

Service ‘My Time Project’.

Weekly drop-in support session for
Parents/Carers of ND children - Starting on
Monday 27th November 11:30 – 13:30 at the
Yes Project. Providing parents/carers with a

safe space where they can exchange
experiences and knowledge, support each other

and access information to support available
from CAMHS staff.


